
  Bay County Board of County Commissioners
Agenda Item Summary

Amendments to Chapters 24 and 29 of the Land Development Regulations
- First Reading

DEPARTMENT MAKING REQUEST/NAME:
Community Development - Martin J. Jacobson, Director 

MEETING DATE: 4/18/2017 

REQUESTED MOTION/ACTION:
Board to conduct a first legislative public hearing to consider a proposal to amend Chapter 24,
Drainage/Stormwater Management, and Chapter 29, Subdivisions, of the Bay County Land
Development Regulations.

AGENDA
Community Development - Public Hearing

BUDGETED ITEM? N/A
BUDGET ACTION:
None needed.
FINANCIAL IMPACT SUMMARY STATEMENT:
N/A

BACKGROUND:
Staff is proposing amendments to Chapter 24, Drainage/Stormwater Management, and Chapter
29, Subdivisions, of the Bay County Land Development Regulations (LDRs).
 
Since the adoption of the LDRs in September 2004, the County has approved only minor
amendments to Chapters 24 and 29.  And since their original adoption, changes have been made
in Florida Statutes, lack of details were recognized, difficulties were identified in administering the
ordinances, typographical errors were found, and text that is vague or imprecise identified.
 
To remedy these issues, text amendments to these chapters are proposed.  Our intent in this
update is to provide streamlined and customer-friendly language to implement stormwater
management and subdivision regulations.  In an effort for inclusiveness and to involve those most
affected by these changes, staff reached out to the design engineering community who
responded with valuable comments and suggestions (Exhibit 1).  The comments received were
addressed by making further changes and additional clarifications.
 
Amendments to Chapter 24 are generally minor in nature dealing with updated references to the
Florida Administrative Code and the addition of improved detailing on stormwater attenuation and
dry and wet retention and detention systems.
 
By contrast, amendments to Chapter 29 are more substantial.  These changes include making it
clear that subdivision approvals are a two-step process: i) obtaining a Subdivision Development
Order, and ii) Platting.  The Chapter is also reorganized to illustrate the subdivision process is a
linear progression of events.  The amendment also includes a section containing the minimum



requirements and standards for Townhouse Subdivisions.  Subdivision improvements testing and
inspections are consolidated into one section and streamlined.
 
On March 16, 2017, the Bay County Planning Commission conducted a public hearing to
consider these amendments.  At the conclusion of that hearing, the Commission voted
unanimously to forward a recommendation to your Board to approve the proposed amendments. 
 
For your consideration, the proposed amendments are presented in legislative format with
deleted language shown in strikeout and new language in bold underline (Exhibit 2).
 
Staff recommends your Commission:
 

1. Conduct a legislative public hearing, and 
2. Continue consideration of this matter to your next regularly scheduled meeting on May 2, 2017.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description Type
Exhibit 1 - Comments from Design Engineers Cover Memo

Exhibit 2 - Proposed Text Amendments Cover Memo






















































































